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 The Senate Community and Urban Affairs Committee reports 

favorably Senate Bill No. 4133. 

 This bill would prohibit the Department of Community Affairs, the 

Department of Environmental Protection, the Board of Public Utilities, 

or any other State agency from adopting rules and regulations that 

mandate the use of electric heating systems or electric water heating 

systems as the sole or primary means of heating buildings or providing 

hot water to buildings, including, but not limited to, residences or 

commercial buildings. 

 Notwithstanding the bill’s prohibition on mandating the use of 

electric heating or electric water heating systems, the bill would not 

prohibit a State agency from offering incentives for the voluntary 

installation or use of an electric heating or electric water heating 

system.  In addition, the bill would not prohibit a person from 

installing or using an electric heating system as the sole or primary 

means of heating a building or an electric water heating system as the 

sole or primary means of providing hot water to a building.  


